
Council Meeting  June 13, 2017 

Minutes of the 
MILLVALE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

Tuesday, June 13, 2017 
Council Chambers, 501 Lincoln Avenue, Millvale, PA 

 
Council Workshop was called to order at 6:00 pm. 
 
Discussion was held regarding the Grossman Lane Paving Price. 
Discussion was held regarding an extension for ARLE Grant. 
Discussion was held regarding the 2017 Vacant Property Program. 
Discussion was held regarding the Riverfront to Grant Avenue Art Project. 
Chief Miller reported he spoke with John Hudson regarding the drone class, as he is having issues getting 
one up at running. Chief would also like to speak with Mr. Hudson regrading more cameras. Chief also 
reported he received an email regarding Cribs for Kids for houses where people don’t have cribs. 
 
Council went into executive session from 6:55 until 7:03 to discuss potential litigation. 
 
The regular meeting of the Millvale Borough Council was called to order at 7:03 pm. 
 
Council President Machajewski noted that the meeting was being recorded. 
 
Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call 
Members Present:     Also Present: 
Vincent Cinski, Mayor     Amy Rockwell, Borough Manager  
Jim Machajewski, Council President   Solicitor Cambest 
Al Atkinson, Vice-President    Jim Tunstall, Code Enforcement Officer  
Jason Miller      Derek Miller, Police Chief  
Brian Spoales      Tim Komoroski, Deputy Chief 
William G. Stout      
Jack Varley          
Brian Wolovich      
   
    
Meeting Minutes 
Motion by Mr. Miller, second by Mr. Stout, to approve the minutes of the Workshop Meeting held on 
Tuesday, May 2, 2017 and Regular Council meeting held on Tuesday, May 9, 2017. Motion carried 7-0. 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
Motions 
Motion by Mr. Atkinson, second by Mr. Wolovich, to approve the pay application for the CDBG project 
for the Millvale Community Center ADA Doors. Motion carried 7-0. 
Motion by Mr. Miller, second by Mr. Spoales, to execute the supplemental agreement on the ARLE 
Grant to allow for a time extension. Motion carried 7-0. 
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Monthly Finance Reports: May 2017 
 
Council President Machajewski read the financial report into the record. 
 

Real Estate Tax Collections – $111,663 
Delinquent Real Estate - $17,428 
Wage Tax Collections - $30,709 
Other Taxes - $33,549 
District Justice Fee - $1,842 
 

Motion by Mr. Miller, second by Mr. Varley, to approve the monthly finance report for May 2017. 
Motion carried 7-0. 
Motion by Mr. Stout, second by Mr. Miller, to approve the bills for May 2017 in the amount of $532,251. 
Motion carried 7-0. 
 
Reports - The following reports were submitted to Council: 

• Engineer’s Report 

• Solicitor’s Report 

• Mayor’s Report  

• Fire Report 

• Code Enforcement Officer Report  

• Library Report  
 
 
 
Public Comment 
James Lorkovic, 60 Byerly Ave, owner of 75 Bateman. Discussed with Council his building permit for a 
garage. Mr. Lorkovic inquired about the process to obtain permission to rent out the garage at 75 
Bateman. 
Mallory Womble, 16 Lawrence, introduced Daly Trimble who is an intern working on the community 
needs assessment. Ms. Womble also spoke regarding additional safety features on Evergreen Avenue. 
 

 
Adjournment 
The public meeting adjourned at 7:18 pm.  
 

 

James Machajewski, Jr., President 
 

Amy S. Rockwell, Borough Manager 


